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Dear Principal Lo, 

 

We are writing because the Student Union would like to help Hong Kong Red 
Cross to raise money for the poor people in Sichuan in China.  We think our 
ideas will help solve some problems for the underprivileged there.  

 

The people in Sichuan suffer from natural disasters such as earthquakes and 
droughts.  People there don’t have houses to live because they were 
destroyed during earthquakes and the victims do not have enough money to 
rebuild their houses.  Besides, people there are sick because the hygiene is 
poor and there are a lot of diseases but there are very few doctors and very 
little medicine.  What is more, there is insufficient food supply because 
droughts damage people’s farmland.  The soil is too dry and plants cannot 
be successfully grown. 

 

We want to organize two events to raise money for Hong Kong Red Cross 
which can help the underprivileged people in Sichuan.  First, we will 
perform a drama, which is about how the natural disasters affect people in 
Sichuan, at school for all the teachers, students and parents to join.  We will 
collect entrance fees from each audience.  We will also encourage the 



 

audience to donate money. 

 

Second, we would also like to organize a ‘No Snacks Month’.  We will ask 
people to sponsor us for not buying or eating snacks for a month.  By doing 
so, we believe we not only can raise money for Hong Kong Red Cross, but 
also help all participants become healthier.  

 

We believe the above events can definitely arouse people’s awareness of the 
needs of the poor people in Sichuan and raise additional fund for Hong Kong 
Red Cross to help the people in need.  We hope you will be able to help us 
organize the charity events. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Sunny Kam 

Chairman of the Student Union      

 


